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Ref: VC: PQ33773/25

8th July 2025 

Deputy James O’Connor TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 

PQ33773/25 

To ask the Minister for Health if she will provide an update on a building project (details supplied); 
and if she will make a statement on the matter. -James O'Connor.  

Details: Youghal Ambulance Training Base unit 

Dear Deputy O’Connor 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested to 
reply directly to you in the context of the above parliamentary question which you submitted to the 
Minister for response.  

The National Ambulance Service are working closely with our colleagues in the HSE Capital & 
Estates and have identified a suitable location for the provision of an interim training facility, 
pending the development of the St. Raphael’s Campus for a permanent facility in that location.  A 
Capital Submission for project approval will be lodged at the appropriate time. 

The required documentation, for the interim solution, were prepared and submitted for approval by 
the relevant property / capital committees within the HSE.  Upon receipt of approval a design team 
and contractor will be procured to carry out the necessary compliance and fit out works required to 
commission this interim facility. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

Vincent Cronly 
Director of Planning and Infrastructure 
National Ambulance Service 
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